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TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT relative to conducting a parking study in the area 
surrounding the intersection of Laurel Canyon and Victory Boulevards.

Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Krekorian - Koretz):

DIRECT the Los Angeles Department of Transportation to conduct a parking study in the area 
surrounding the intersection of Laurel Canyon and Victory Boulevards to analyze the feasibility of 
establishing on-street parking meter district in this location.

Fiscal impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst 
has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

On February 24, 2016, your Committee considered a Motion (Krekorian - Koretz) relative to 
conducting a parking study in the area surrounding the intersection of Laurel Canyon and 
Victory Boulevards. According to the Motion, the Special Parking Revenue Fund was 
established in 1972 as the single repository for all parking meter and off-street parking facility 
revenues Citywide. The money generated through parking meters can be used for the 
construction and maintenance of public off-street parking facilities.

The area around the intersection of Laurel Canyon Boulevard and Victory Boulevard currently has 
a Redevelopment Plan for the Laurel Canyon Commercial Corridor to encourage economic 
revitalization in the area. This is an area that needs study to evaluate the installation of a new on
street parking meter district as a means to generate revenue sufficient to accommodate 
economic development activities in the neighborhood, as well as support the parking 
infrastructures necessary to accommodate a new development.

Examination of this area would determine the impact of the businesses and other relevant 
developments which serve as parking generators, to establish tentative boundaries and the need 
for more efficient parking enforcement, and identify the locations of nearby business 
communities, existing meter zones and other apparent short-term parking demands. A parking 
meter district here will also encourage turnover of the spaces for area businesses and enhance 
City meter revenue.

After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, the Committee 
moved to recommend approval of the Motion as detailed in the above recommendation. This 
matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE



MEMBER VOTE 
BONIN: YES
KORETZ: YES 
HUIZAR: ABSENT
MARTINEZ: ABSENT 
RYU: YES
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